
 

VEHICLE SAFETY/POLLUTION RECALL CAMPAIGN IN JAPAN 

 

Domestic /Import Vehicles

 CAMPAIGN No. Gai-1773 DATE 22/Aug/2011 

 MANUFACTURER VOLVO CARS CORPORATION 

 DESCRIPTION OF Volvo Car Corporation (VCC) has decided to carry out a 

safety recall on a limited number of Volvo S80/S60/V70 and 

V60 vehicles (model year 2011-2012), equipped with 1.6 

liter petrol/flexi-fuel engine or 1.6 liter diesel engine. 

VCC investigations have identified a potential fluid 

leakage in the power steering system. If this condition 

would occur you may notice heavy steering and noise. In a 

worst case scenario this may lead to a sudden loss of power 

steering assistance without any prior warning. Depending on 

the driving situation this may lead to an unsafe situation.

The corrective action will be to replace the upper power 

steering return pipe. 

 DEFECT  

 

  COMMERCIAL MODEL NUMBER OF 

 TYPE NAME YEAR VEHICLE 

   RECALLED  

 VOLVO S60 2011 642 

  V60 2011 1 

  V70 2011 117 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

 TOTAL 760 

 

 
 


